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PACIFIC GAS AND ELECTRIC COMPANY

P GwlE, —+ 245 MARKET STREET « SAN FRANCISCO, CALIFORNIA 94106 « (415)781-4211

January 27, 1970

Local Union No. 1245

International Brotherhood of
Electrical Workers, AFL-CIO

P. 0. Box 584

Walnut Creek, California 94597

Attention: Mr. Ronald T. Weakley, Business Manager

Gentlemen:
%
This letter agreement cancels and supersedes our proposal to you on
this same subject dated November 17, 1969.

Company proposes to establish the classification of Gas Technician
in General Construction, with the following weekly wage rates:

2405 Gas Technician . . . . . . . . . Start $197.60
End 6 Mos. $202.60
End 1 Yr. $207.70

The duties of this proposed classification will closely parallel
those of the Gas Control Technician in the Division Gas Departments with less
emphasis on electronics. Normal progression to this classification will be
from Oxygen-Acetylene Welder or Gas Mechanic.

Company further proposes to establish the classification of:
2404 Lead Gas Technician . . . . . . $216.05 per week

to be used on a temporary basis only when a Gas Technician is assigned to
supervise the work of other Gas Technicians or the work of a crew consisting
of three or more men, including himself, when such crew is engaged in work
directly related to the work of a Gas Technician.

The following employees are currently engaged in work which would
be considered that of Gas Technician and Company proposes the following:

Employees in the classifications of Subforeman A, Working Foreman A,
and Working Foreman B, would retain their present classification and wage
rate. Included in this group are Mr. L. Aaker, Subforeman A; Mr. R. Middlebrook,
Working Foreman A; Mr. J. Lacy, Working Foreman B; and Mr. A. H. Boles, Working
Foreman B.

Mr. D. R. Andrews, Mr. Harold Bush, Mr. John F. Camacho, and Mr. Ray
Boyle are presently classified as Working Foreman C and are engaged in this
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activity. Company proposes that these employees remain as Working Foreman C
and in the event that any one of the four qualifies for Lead Gas Technician,

he shall be considered as being in the line of progression to such classifica-
tion.

Mr. Milton Krugh and Mr. Joe Fogel, Oxy-Acetylene Welders, will be
reclassified to Gas Technicians at starting rate.

If you are in accord with the foregoing and agree thereto, please
so indicate in the space provided below and return one executed copy of this
letter to Company.

Yours very truly,

PACIFIC GAS AND ELECTRIC COMPANY

By (MW
Manager of Idustrial Relations

The Union is in accord with the foregoing and it agrees thereto as
of the date hereof.
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